*********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish ***************************************************
April 11, 2010
Second Sunday of Easter
Divine Mercy Sunday

Saturday, April 10
     4:00 – Daniel Glover – 1st Anniversary
Sunday, April 11
     8:00 – Arthur R. Baggia – 2nd Anniversary

     9:30 – Paul Garabedian – 3rd Anniversary

   11:30 – Parishioners of St. John
Saturday, April 17
    4:00 – Parishioners of St. John
Sunday, April 18
    8:00 – Kendra Frabetti – 8th Anniversary
    9:30 – Susan Quill – 1st Anniversary
  11:30 – Clifford Briggs – 7th Anniversary
                Doris Briggs – 9th Anniversary

Important Dates
Thu. 4/15 – Confirmation Rehearsal – 6:00 & 7:00pm
Fri. 4/16 – Confirmation (group 1) – 6:30pm 

Sat. 4/17 – Confirmation (group 2) – 10:00am
Confirmation Information

Rehearsal for group 1 is on Thursday April 15th at 6:00pm – all candidates and sponsors must attend.

Confirmation for group 1 is on Friday, April 16th at 6:30pm – candidates and sponsors need to arrive at 5:45pm.

Rehearsal for group 2 is also on Thursday April 15th at 7:00pm – all candidates and sponsors must attend.

Confirmation for group 2 is on Saturday, May 17th at 10:00am – candidates and sponsors need to arrive at 9:15am.
CCD Registration for September 2010

An email with the registration form was sent a few weeks ago to all families whose children are currently enrolled in our CCD program. Registrations are now taking place.  If you did not receive an email the forms are also available in the CCD office which is open on Tuesday and Thursday from 10:00-4:00.
 Please mail your registration forms back to us or you can come to the CCD office on Tuesdays & Thursdays from 10:00 to 4:00.  Please do not go to the Rectory because the CCD office is located in the basement of the church.

300 Club Winners

Mr. & Mrs. James Butler, Edward Rodricks,

Andrew Smith, Armand Lavoie

Our Shared Treasure

Easter Collection: $8330.00
Holy Land Collection: $691.00
Thank you for your continued generosity
Electronic Giving

In an effort to make it more convenient for parishioners to financially support our parish, please consider making offertory contributions electronically.  Rather than placing cash or checks in the collection each week, you now have the option to have a predetermined amount withdrawn monthly from your checking or savings account and it will be automatically deposited into the Parish offertory.  Transactions will be made on the 15th of each month.  To sign up or for more information please contact the rectory.

Catholic Appeal
“The Gifts we Have, We Are Given To Share”

Success in the eyes of God is not about the quantity or quality of our material goods.  Instead, it’s about how we use those goods: do they move us closer to God, or are they an obstacle?  God calls us to share what we have to help others.  By providing support for many ministries of the Church, the Catholic Appeal offers everyone a chance to practice Christian stewardship.  Please consider how you will participate this year and thank you to everyone that has pledged thus far! For more information please call 617-779-3700 or visit the website at www.BostonCatholicAppeal.com. 

Grand Annual Collection

The Parish Grand Annual Collection is coming to a close soon. A total of $44,801 has been collected to date. We realize that some families cannot contribute the $250 amount while other families will be able to exceed it. Counting on your generosity, we are sure that we will be able to meet our goal of $52,500. Envelopes are on the ushers’ tables for your convenience.   
St. Vincent de Paul

We welcome cash donations or checks made out to the “St. Vincent de Paul”. Donations may be placed in the collection boxes at the doors of the church. Thank you for your generosity! This week, when you shop, we would appreciate breakfast cereal, peanut butter, jelly, spaghetti sauce, tuna, canned fruit, Rice-a-Roni, canned corn and carrots, deodorant and razors.  We do not expect anyone to buy all of these items! EVERY can or box helps us serve those in need.  Thank you for your generosity.
CCD News

Classes for the 2009/2010 year are officially over.  It was a wonderful year for the 728 children who attended our program.  We want to thank all the teachers and helpers who dedicated their time and energy to teach our children and share their faith with them.  Classes will resume in late September. 

Please remember to pray for the young men and women who will be receiving Confirmation on April 16th & 17th. And the children who will be receiving their 1st Communion on May 1st & May 8th 

Stay tuned for announcements about our Vacation Bible School which will begin on July 26 – July 30.  Children from age 3 to age 12 are invited to attend
CYO NEWS & EVENTS
Leadership Retreat 

St. John’s will hold its 5th annual Leadership Retreat for next year’s junior and senior class at the Craigsville Beach Conference Center (Cape Cod) from Sunday, August 1st through Thursday, August 5th.  There are only 18 spaces available, so call the rectory if you are interested in going on the retreat.
There will be a meeting on Wednesday, May 5th at 7:00pm in the church for those going on the retreat.  A deposit of $100 is due at that time.
Saint John Scholarship

St. John Parish will award four $500 scholarships to graduating high school seniors.  Applicants should be confirmed members of the parish who regularly worship with us and are involved in the life of the parish.  A committee will screen the applications and schedule an interview with each applicant.  Applications are available at the rectory and need to be submitted by May 10, 2009.
Catholic Women Club
Our next meeting on Wednesday, April 14th, will be our opportunity to “Support our Troops”.  Please be sure to bring your contribution of items which were on the list given to you. We shall have two guest speakers for this meeting. New members are always welcome.
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Dear Friends,

If you attended the Holy Week and Easter celebrations, I am sure that you would agree with me that they were spectacular.  I would like to begin my thanks by thanking Fr. Don Skerry and his friend Fr. Ken Feehen who were here for all the celebrations and a great help during the Sacred Triduum.

The music at all of the Holy Week and Easter celebrations was beautiful, reverent, uplifting and of a superior quality. It goes without saying that we are blessed with a wonderful music director in the person of Paul Hoffman. I also want to thank the Bessette family and all the other adult choir members who also added their inspirational voices to these celebrations. The Children’s choir which sang at the 9:30 Mass was also terrific.  Finally, I want to thank our very talented cantors whose voices led us not only musically but also spiritually. Thank you all!!
The altar servers also did a terrific job and deserve our thanks as do the Lectors, Eucharistic Ministers and Ushers. 
The church looked absolutely beautiful thanks to Lorraine & Joe Hopgood and Chris Connelly who arranged and decorated the church. 

What would Easter be without an Easter Egg Hunt? Thanks to Carmen Pearson and Janet DiFalco of the Family Life Committee, we had one -with over 1,500 Easter Eggs.  The children had a great time thanks to your efforts.

A special word of thanks goes out to the Peer Ministers especially for their beautiful and moving rendition of the Stations of the Cross on Good Friday.  You have made me and the parish proud of you on many occasions.   

 I want to thank Rocco D’Angelo, our part time office worker and janitor, for making sure that the church and rectory were clean and for setting up for the various liturgies and for his attention to the many details of the Liturgies. Thanks, Rocco, for a job well done. 

Finally, thanks to the 2,000 people who worshipped with us on Easter Sunday. Your attendance was inspiring.  We are indeed a blessed parish.

This coming weekend 65 young men and women will be receiving the sacrament of Confirmation.  Please keep them in your prayers as they continue their faith journey as confirmed adult Catholics.
God bless,

Fr. Wally    






